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Pearls and Pacific regionalism

-The principal constraint to growth of the Pacific
pearl industry in new areas has been the limited
numbers and restricted distribution of wild stocks.
Over the past decade, hatcheries have shown
increasing promise, but the conventional wisdom
was that you still couldn’t seriously consider farm-
ing in areas without a large pool of wild oysters.

Over the last six months, however, the muted hatch-
ery bugling has reached a fanfare crescendo. Simply-
constructed, economically-run hatcheries have yielded
spat in the hundreds of thousands for three separate
projects. Post-settlement handling techniques have
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also improved dramatically, meaning that a far greater
proportion of these spat will reach seedable size.

These milestones underscore the impending expan-
sion of pearl farming across the Pacific. The lustre —
and the lucre—of pearl farming has for too long
been hidden beneath a bushel; or more factually,
hidden beneath the surface of the NW Australian
coast, or eastern Polynesian lagoons. Farming has
for too long been tethered to wild stocks for collec-
tion, or for supplying consistent spat-falls to collec-
tors. This is now changing. Pacific pearl culture is in
the fledgling stages of becoming a regional industry.



May 1998

SPC Pearl Oyster Information Bulletin #11

We need to begin to think about what we might
become, and what models are out there for regional
co-operation. Yes, OK, pearl farms are local, not
regional. Yes, the oysters don’t migrate much. It is
still a single market however, and we are all reliant
on the same pool of seeding technicians, the same
sources of supply for materials and nuclei. There are
strong arguments for co-ordinated promotional
efforts, and unified grading and pricing standards.

| remember those days, not so long ago really (the
early 1980s), when a bilateral tuna fishing treaty
was considered a rarity in the Pacific. With a grad-

ual, persistent massaging, Pacific tuna interests are
now able to sit down together, foreign fishing coun-
tries and island nations, as they recently did in
Majuro, and consider a regional fishery manage-
ment policy, and regional licensing agreements.
Pacific tuna has come a long way in the 15 odd
years that I’ve been following it.

The next 15 years should be equally momentous for
Pacific pearling. We all need to begin to pay attention
to these impending changes. We need to think about
them, and devise strategies which can help build the
industry up, without tearing each other down.
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